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Statement by H.E. Ambassador Sabine Böhlke-Möller, during the Interactive Dialogue on the Universal Periodic Review of Somalia, 22 January 2016, 09h00 – 12h30

Mr. President,
Namibia welcomes the distinguished delegation of Somalia led by H.E. Zarah Samantar to this Session of the UPR. Namibia offers its heartfelt condolences to the people of Somalia following the attack in your capital yesterday. 
Namibia is mindful of the challenges facing the Somali Government in its efforts to cope with the devastating effects of the civil war in the country as well as fighting the scourge of terrorism and expresses its solidarity to Somalia in this regard. 
The efforts undertaken by the Government of Somalia to bring about legislative reforms with the aim to protect and promote human rights in the country is commendable. We also take note of the outcome of the IMF research, which showed that the Somali economic conditions improved rapidly during the period 2012-2014 with a GDP rise of 3,7 % during 2014. 
Namibia would like to recommend:
1. That the Government of Somalia considers taking targeted measures to combat violence against children; to conduct awareness campaigns on children’s’ right to freedom from violence and to offer protection to children who are victims of violence.  
2. We encourage Somalia to consider ratification of the Protocol to the African Charter on Human and Peoples’ Rights on the Rights of Women in Africa. 
3. That the Government of Somalia considers ratification to the 2nd Optional Protocol to the ICCPR with the view to abolish the death penalty and to introduce a moratorium on executions as undertaken during the previous review. 
We wish Somalia all the best during their review. 
I thank you Mr. President.   
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